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Inteserra 
Attn: Carey Rosel 
151 Southhall Lane, Ste. 450 
Maitland, FL 32751 

Re: Application of Bullseye Telecom, Inc. for Authority to Provide Facilities-Based 
Local Exchange Telecommunications Services, TPUC Docket No. 03-00126, 
Request to Cancel Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“CCN”) 

Dear Mr. Rosel: 

Commission Staff reviewed the request of Bullseye Telecom, Inc. (“Bullseye”) to cancel 
its CCN that was filed on September 7, 2023, following the reorganization of the Company and 
transfer of Bullseye’s complete customer base to Lingo Telecom, LLC (“Lingo”). During its 
review, Commission Staff requested information from AT&T concerning whether Bullseye was 
still receiving resale and/or wholesale services from AT&T. Communications between 
Commission Staff and AT&T have been filed in the docket. The last information the Commission 
received from AT&T concerning this cancellation request is that AT&T is awaiting the execution 
of a Transfer Agreement and Assignment amendment.1 The Commission has not received any 
updated information from AT&T concerning Bullseye’s status. 

In order to proceed with the cancellation of Bullseye’s CCN, the Commission requires 
information that Bullseye and Lingo have resolved the service issues with AT&T completing the 
transfer of services from Bullseye to Lingo. Please file proof of completion and filing of the 
Transfer Agreement and Assignment amendment AT&T indicated was required from processing 
and of the cessation of resale and/or wholesale services to Bullseye by AT&T on or before 
September 24, 2025. Failure to file the information requested on or before said date may result in 
the denial of the request without prejudice. Please feel free to contact me should you have any 
questions. 

Sincerely, 

Aaron J. Conklin, Senior Counsel 

1 See Email Correspondence from Gary Volluz, Bellsouth/AT&T to Lisa Foust Re: Current Status of Bullseye 
Telecom, Inc. (August 12, 2024). 
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